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Thank you for inviting the Royal College of Nursing to respond to the above inquiry.  

dismissed because of their condition which puts further stress and pressures on dying 
people and those that they love https://www.dyingtowork.co.uk/ 

 
The TUC and other trades unions including the RCN are campaigning for terminal conditions 
to be made a “protected characteristic”, meaning that employees diagnosed with a terminal 
illness or condition should not be dismissed from their employment because of their 
condition https://www.dyingtowork.co.uk/ 

The RCN’s Membership Department supports nurses who are themselves ill and living with 
life limiting illnesses. We have included in our response on some of the information these 
members have provided us with which we hope will be of interest to the APPG in its inquiry.  
 

Key Messages  
 

1. The current definition of terminal illness being six-months is no longer fit for purpose 
particularly in the way that support, especially financial support, is offered to patients. 
As the APPG may know, many people wait inordinately long periods of time for 
benefits because they do not meet the current requirements leaving them living with 
significant hardship.  
 

life limiting illnesses 
and/or debilitative illness rather than terminal illness. Additionally the RCN would 
assert that access to financial support is not restricted to those with a judged 6-month 
life span but rather is extended to those people able to live with their illness while 






